
Waikite Valley School  

Developing Learners for Life 
1090 Waikite Valley Road, RD 1, Rotorua 3077   Tel 07 3331888 

 Weekly Panui -  Monday 26th November, 2018 
 

“Developing learners for life” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday 28 Nov 
 *  Brett Fairweather - 

Jump Jam 9am 
 *  2.15pm - Rm 4 & 

GPA Sharing Assembly 

 
Saturday 1 Dec 
 *  First Lego League 

Tournament - AKL 
 
Wednesday 5 Dec 
 *  BOT meeting 6.30pm 
 
Wednesday 12 Dec 
 *  End of Year Student 

Reports   
   *  End of Year 

Prizegiving - 6pm 

 
Thursday 13 Dec 
 *  PTA family picnic     

(1-3pm) 
 
Friday 14  Dec 
 *  Last day of school 

2018 
 *  WVS Trivia Night 
 
Wednesday 30 Jan, 2019 
 *  First day of school 

2019 

Kia ora whanau 

EFTPOS MACHINE IN THE OFFICE 

We will have a school EFTPOS machine from Mon 3rd Dec-Fri 14 
Dec to settle outstanding fees and donations for the year.   

 

Jump Jam morning - Brett Fairweather 

This Wednesday morning at 9am we are extremely fortunate to 
have a visit from Brett Fairweather to go through a Jump Jam rou-
tine with the school.  Brett is the first ever double World Aerobic Champion 
and eight time New Zealand Aerobic Champion, most remembered for his 
“Spiderman” and “Flintstone” routines. 

As the creator of JUMP JAM & Jiggle Jam programmes and director of Kidz Aerobix Brett is com-
mitted to making exercise safe, simple, effective & most of all FUN! 

Sporting Achievements: 
2017“The Exercise Association of NZ” – Excellence in Contribution to Fitness Industry 
2016 Nomintated for New Zealander of the Year 
1992 Brazil World Master Cup Aerobic Champion (invitational world circuit event) 
1991 Suzuki World Cup Aerobic Champion (held in Japan) 
1990 Suzuki World Cup Aerobic Champion (held in Japan…inaugural year) 
1988 – 1992 8 times New Zealand Aerobic Champion 

 

2019 Classes & Staff 

Class and teacher organisation for 2019 is still a work in progress :)  
Next week I will have this set up and will publish the information at 
hand.  A huge part of the conundrum is ensuring our roll numbers 
meet the Ministry of Education requirements for 4 classrooms, as 
without the student numbers it is very difficult to fund the staffing.  A 
huge part of what makes our school so effective is our ability to 
keep class sizes below 25 - as the roll has been growing so well 
over the past 4 years, is becomes quite the mathematical problem 
to make this work across the school.  Be assured that an awful lot of 
thinking and strategizing goes into putting the students and teachers 
in the best places to ensure we all have an exciting and successful 
year. :) 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT - 14th December - please organise a team for a fun 
night out.  We will take team bookings at the office and have  

organized EFTPOS for the night. 
 

CYBER SAFETY - If you are able to attend the John Parsons    
evening (7th Dec, 7pm at the   Harvest Centre) I would strongly    
recommend.  This is an area we should all try to keep ourselves on 
the front foot. 
 

Teresa Topp 
Principal 
Waikite Valley School - Developing Learners for Life 
E: principal@waikitevalley.school.nz   
M:         027 634 4744 
Ph:       07 333 1888 

School Hats 
Please remember you 
need a hat at school to 

wear at    Morning Tea and 
Lunch. If you need a 

school hat, please  order at 
the office.  Hats are  

available in the office 
NOW.  

 

All  

sizes $15. 





Last week the crew 
from Hillcrest  

Electronics visited 
Pod 1 and brought 

along lots of    
electronics for us to 
dismantle and learn 
about the parts. 

Our school entered two teams in the Reporoa Cluster Math Quiz, held 
at Broadlands last week.  Our Year 5-6 team (left picture) competed 

extremely well and won the competition!   Our Year 7-8 (right      
picture) team gave it their all, but on this occasion were not   victori-

ous.  Well done to our representatives!  You did us proud :) 



Wai

 

A Quiet Word from The Library Dragon 

 

SUMMER LENDING IS COMING TO WAIKITE VALLEY SCHOOL LIBRARY!!!!! 

 

Wow, what a year.  It is great to see the library busy and vibrant and to chat with the students about what they 

are reading.  Everyone is getting better at remembering to return their books and learning to not be afraid to 

step out of their comfort zone and give a different style of book a try.  (There are only so many horse or 

dinosaur books a child can read after all!!) 

 

We have a growing list of community borrowers and a growing collection of donated adult titles.   

 

We are hosting another Scholastic Book Fair, beginning Tuesday November 20th, watch the newsletter for 

details.  This is a great chance to pick up some Christmas bargains.  

 

We have all heard about the summer reading slide. Our children are not reading as often, the skills they have 

learned and progress they have made with their reading through the year takes a downwards tumble. ?   

 

To help negate some of this slide we are introducing summer holiday lending.  Students, and registered 

community borrowers, will be able to issue books at the end of term 4 to have over the summer break, yee haa. 

 

The serious bits:  

ü  Borrowers must have returned all their overdue books prior to issuing for summer.  Lists will be sent 

home early in term 4, and again if required. 

ü  The same expectations for care and return of books apply for summer lending as for “during the school 

year” lending. (i.e. treat books with care and return them at the beginning of the 2019 school year) 

ü  Any questions please don’t hesitate to pop into 

school to see me or email me on: 

gilliant@waikitevalley.school.nz 

  

Cheers, 

Gillian Trent 

Waikite Valley School Library (Dragon) 

 


